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RECOMMENDATION 
 
This memorandum is: 
 

  To be received for information 
OR 

 To recommend that:  
 

Council direct staff to update schedules “L”, “M” and “R” of the Parking By Law to allow overnight parking 
in certain day use only lots within the Municipality for Ontarians with Disabilities. And further to make 
changes to allow paid parking in the Municipal parking lot at the corner of Wildflower and Lakeshore Drive 
for residents and cottagers on the Northeast arm. 

 

INFORMATION 
 

Parking for the disabled 
 

There are several residents with disabilities on the north east arm of Lake Temagami that would benefit 
greatly if we make changes to the wording of the Parking Bylaw to allow overnight parking in the Hatchery 
parking lot. 
 

In keeping with the Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act I feel it necessary to make changes to 
allow for overnight parking for residents with disabilities in the disabled parking area of the Hatchery lot. 
The next closest municipal parking lot with overnight parking is an additional 200m away. 
 

Paid Parking 
 

Resolution 17-732 asked that The Protections to Persons and Property and Public Works Committees 
look at this issue and come up with a recommendation.  
 

On November 5, 2018 Barry Turcotte and myself measured the area in questioned and determined that 
there would be space to create five, ten foot wide parking spaces with little impact on the day use parking. 
  

I would suggest that the newly created paid parking spaces in the wildflower parking lot, be distributed 
on a first come first served basis, and due to the limited number of spaces I would also suggest that there 
be only one permit per property. These rental spaces can be for the winter season only or year round. 
 

I would also suggest that the fee be the same as the fee charged for the spaces at the Lake Temagami 
access point 
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